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Remuneration Committee 
 
19/26 A meeting of the Remuneration Committee was held in Committee Room 2, 

Whiteknights House on Monday 2
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The Committee noted that OfS’s definition of high earners as £100k had been the 
same for a while. 

 

19/29 Membership and Terms of Reference (Item 3) 

 The Committee received and noted a copy of its Membership and Terms of 
 Reference.  

 

19/30  Disclosure of Interests and the Risk Register (Item 4) 

 The Committee received and noted a paper from the University Secretary in 
 regard to Disclosures of Interests and the Risk Register. 

 

Matters for Discussion 

 

19/31 
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salaries, award payments and shadow salaries of the other UEB 
members. 

4) UEB members who were members of the USS were eligible to receive 
the employer’s pension contribution; where individual UEB members 
withdrew from USS, or cap contributions, it was not our normal policy 
to provide additional remuneration in lieu of the employer’s 
contribution. 

5) The annual national pay award was applied automatically to all staff 
including UEB members. 

 
Starting salaries 
1) The starting salary of the Vice-Chancellor would be determined by the 

Chair of the appointment committee (normally the President of 
Council) in consultation with the Chair of the Remuneration 
Committee and the Director of HR.  

2) Starting salaries of all UEB members other than the Vice-Chancellor 
would be determined by the Chair of the appointment committee in 
consultation with the Vice-Chancellor and the Director of HR.  

3) In all circumstances, those determination of starting salaries would be 
mindful of sensitivities regarding senior staff remuneration and pay 
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Shadow salaries 
1) Academic members of UEB on fixed-term contracts as Pro-Vice-

Chancellor and Deputy Vice-Chancellor have a ‘shadow salary’ that 
reflected their progression on the existing professorial pay-scale. Upon 
completion of the fixed-term role, and return to their academic School, 
the former academic members would receive their updated ‘shadow 
salary’. 

2) The adjustment of shadow salaries would be based on the full 
contribution of the individual, taking into account both academic 
achievements and achievements as a member of UEB. Normally, a 
salary adjustment for a Pro-Vice-Chancellor or Deputy Vice-Chancellor 
would be fully reflected in their shadow salary. 

 
The Committee agreed that it would be helpful to use the University 
Strategy in setting 
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The Committee noted that the total cost of the proposed adjustments to salaries 
for Heads of Function and other Grade 9 staff was £4, 573.80, and £28,500 for 
lump sums. 

The Committee approved the report. 
 

19/33 Update on Pay and Pensions (Item 7) 

The Committee received an update on national pay bargaining and pensions. In 
particular it was noted that: 

 

 

Pay 

1) The 2019 pay bargaining round concluded without full agreement with the 
trade unions, and HEIs were subsequently advised by UCEA to implement the 
final tabled offer (to be effective from 1 August 2019).  

2) The offer consisted of an increase of 1.8% on all spinal points, and an element 
of “bottom-loading” with a sliding scale of increases on points 3-16 from 3.65% 
to 1.83%. Significantly, point 2 on the national spine was to be deleted no later 
than April 2020 (designed to keep pace with changes to the national living 
wage). 

3) The deletion of point 2 required a restructuring of the lower grades on our 
local structure, and recommendations to this effect were discussed and agreed 
with UEB (contingent on discussions with relevant line managers in respect of 
the practicalities of implementation). Once implemented the new hourly rates 
would be broadly equivalent to the “real” living wage. However, the burden of 
the additional costs fell on a small number of operational areas and colleagues 
had genuine concerns regarding affordability (not least because the changes 
occur in-year). 

 
Pensions 
1) F
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methodologies) shortly. This was expected by the end of September but had 
been delayed; no firm date for publication had been received to date. 

 
5) UCU had opened two local ballots for industrial action in respect of pay and 

pensions. The ballots closed on 30 October 2019. As before each ballot 
required 50% of members to participate before any industrial action could 
proceed.  

 
6) The University had er4792(b)-19 .565 0 Td
( )Tj
-0.011 Tc 0.013 Tw 0.9
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Matters for Report 

 

19/35 Severance Payments and Early Retirement Arrangements (Item 9) 

 The Committee received and noted the severance payments and early retirement 
arrangements that had been agreed since the last meeting.  

 

19/36 Out of Cycle Salary Increases (Item 10) 

 The Committee received and noted the out of cycle salary increases that had been 
agreed since the last meeting.  

19/37 Report of the University Exec


